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I want to begin this article with a BIG THANK 

YOU to all the members who attended the 

Missouri District Rally at Branson this year. 

For everyone who could not make the Rally 

you missed an interesting time. Sara and I 

brought some new changes to the Rally this 

year, all in all I believe we had a hit. I am sorry 

we could not arrange for more DUCKS. I saw 

some neat video on Facebook shot by members 

while on the DUCK RIDE. Even though we had to cancel the light show 

at the landing and do it at the motels, we still had a good time. I had 

several folks mention how it reminded them of the old days. 

 

Sara and I just returned from the Region E Rally in Cedar Rapids, Iowa. 

We had a great time visiting with old friends and new. The food and 

games were fantastic, not to mention all the new bikes we had the 

opportunity to sit on. Hats off to Bob and Nicki and the whole Region E 

Team. 

 

I just finished watching the videos for the new ITCP training. Very 

impressive material! I hope if you have kicked around the idea of 

becoming a presenter you will take the time to watch these videos; in 

fact I hope every member takes the time to watch the videos. I have 

sent an email to all the Chapter Directors asking them to pass the 

email along to all the members. This email comes from Bill and Nancy 

James, the Region E Leadership Trainers. The email contains 

information on what to do once you have watched the videos. 

 

 

Missouri District Team 
 

District Director 

Les & Sara Gibson 

modirles@gmail.com 

 

Assistant Director 

Ken Lueckenotte 

ken@rmiinc.com  

 

Rider Educator 

Marty Hall 

akamhall@yahoo.com 

 

Treasurer 

J.P. & Jana Wicks 

jwshamonwing@charter.net 

 

Membership Enhancement 

Carol & Glenn White 

mrnash23@sbcglobal.net 

 

LTD Master Trainer & 

Patch Shop 

Nancy & John Hofmann 

jennlhofmann61@gmail.com 

 

2016 Couple of the Year 

BC & Sheryl Coleman 

cowboybc1@sbcglobal.net  

 

2016 Individual of the Year 

Marlene Cloude 

qcloude@sbcglobal.net  

 

Webmaster 

Marty Hall 

 

Vendor Coordinator 

Randy & Kathy Gibbs 

rngibbs54@gmail.com  

 

Missouri MFA Coor. 

Jerry Blatt 

mowingnut@charter.net 

 

Newsletter Editor 

Cheryl Engelman 

Engelman5@sbcglobal.net 
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Best wishes to all, remember those members who have sickness, have had hardships put upon 

them and lastly those who have lost loved ones. Cherish each new day and give someone a 

hug. 

 

Les and Sara Gibson 

Missouri District Directors 

modirles@gmail.com 

314-313-135 

 

 

 

Notes from Ken and Janééé                             

 

Since the District Rally Jan has been busy working on the June 1-3, 2017 District Rally.   

The Angel Inn (417-334-2300), Southern Oaks (800-324-8752) and Willow Tree RV Park (877-

922-6766) are taking reservations for next year. 

 

You can begin your 2017 summer with three fabulous days "Wingin the Ozarks" in the 

beautiful Ozark Mountains.  We have already arranged some new and exciting things with free 

live Thursday night entertainment, discount tickets for shows and museums such as the Clay 

Cooper Show and the Titanic Museum.  We are designing a logo for tee shirts to have on the 

flyer to order with your registration.   

 

Ride the Ducks will be back along with guided tours, the light parade, seminars and many 

prizes, games, ice cream social, free meals and discounted meal tickets. 

New vendors have been contacted and have committed to next years' Rally.  Randy and Kathie 

Gibbs are contacting many others to expand the offerings and variety at the Rally.      

Mark your calendar for June 1-3, 2017 Missouri District Rally in Branson. 

 

 

Ride Safe! 

Ken Lueckenotte and Jan Schanbacher 

Missouri District Assistant Directors 
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SHARING SOME THOUGHTS  

 
 

L ǿŀǎ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ŀ ōƻƻƪΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǎǇƻƪŜ ƻŦ άƳƛƴŘƭŜǎǎƴŜǎǎέΦ  !ŎŎƻǊŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘƛǎ ǇŀǊǘƛŎǳƭŀǊ 

passage, psychologists define mindlessness as a tendency toward mental drift.  It is a failure to 

be fully present, a lack of attending to the present moment.  In such a state, we go on 

autopilot.  For instance, suppose you were reading something, and as you reached the bottom 

of the page, you suddenly realize that you have no idea what you just read.  Or how about that 

same route you drive home every day after work, and upon reaching your destination, you 

cannot remember going down some of the roads to your home!  Our capacity for mindlessness 

is staggering; while driving or riding, it can also be deadly. 

 

A sort of mindlessness can often be found in following another vehicle too closely, and just 

driving along following the tail lights of that vehicle in front of you, and reacting to what you 

see from the brake lights, or lack thereof.  How often do we just chose to drive behind, and 

follow, a large size vehicle that we cannot see around? 

 

Always make sure you can see around traffic in front of you and scan well ahead of your 

intended path, so you have the spare time to handle situations, well before other drivers are 

just starting to perceive them.  Remember that firsǘ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ {Φ9Φ9Φ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎȅ Χ {9!w/I ǿŜƭƭ 

ahead. 

 

Take care and God bless you and yours. 

Marty Hall 

MO District Rider Educator 
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Chapter B 
 

Bee Run 
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Nicki & I were able to take a little break from the usual hum-drum of daily life a few 

weeks ago and we joined up with Don & Cheri Walloch on what could be described as 

a once in a lifetime motorcycle trip to  Albuquerque, New Mexico, to visit with some 

new friends at the  Southwest Region (F) Rally.  As wŜƎƛƻƴ 9Ωǎ /ƻǳǇƭŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊΣ ǿŜ 

have been so lucky to have had  traveling companions accompany us to rallies in the Southeast Region (A) with 

.ƛƭƭ ϧ bŀƴŎȅ WŀƳŜǎΣ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ {ƻǳǘƘ /ŜƴǘǊŀƭ wŜƎƛƻƴ όIύ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ WŀƳŜǎΩ ŀƴŘ ²ŀƭƭƻŎƘΩǎ ŀƴŘ ƴƻǿ ǘƘŜ {ƻǳǘƘǿŜǎǘΦ 

What a beautiful country we live in and what a beautiful group of friends to travel with. By all means, hook up 

ǿƛǘƘ ǎƻƳŜ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎŜŜ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊǎŜƭŦ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǘΩǎ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘǊŀǾŜƭ ƻƴ ǘǿƻ ƻǊ ǘƘǊŜŜ ǿƘŜŜƭǎ ǘƻ ŀ ƭŀƴŘ ǎƻ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ 

than we have in the Midwest and visit some GWRRA rallies. They are listed in every Wing World magazine. 

Imagine boating in the Louisiana swamps looking for alligators, or the flat lands of southwest Kansas where 

ȅƻǳ ŎŀƴΩǘ ŜǾŜƴ ƭƻŎŀǘŜ ŀ ǊŀŘƛƻ ǎǘŀǘƛƻƴ ǿƘƛƭŜ ǘƘǳƴŘŜǊ ǎǘƻǊƳǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŘŀƴŎƛƴƎ ŀƭƭ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǳǎΣ ƻǊ ǊƛŘƛƴƎ ǳǇ ŀ Ƴƻǳƴǘŀƛƴ 

ǎƛŘŜ ǘƻ ŀƴ ŜƭŜǾŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ млΣслл ŦŜŜǘΦ  LΩƳ ƘŜǊŜ ǘƻ ǘŜƭƭ ȅƻǳ ǘƘƛs old man was huffing and puffing as I climbed the 

last few steps to the observation area at Sandia Crest.  Oh, what a sight to see - Albuquerque lying in a valley 

below us.  

As we turned our bikes towards Branson, Missouri, we had to make one more scenic stop at Palo Duro Canyon 

ǎƻǳǘƘŜŀǎǘ ƻŦ !ƳŀǊƛƭƭƻΦ ¢ŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ƭŀƴŘǎŎŀǇŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇŀƴƘŀƴŘƭŜ ƻŦ ¢ŜȄŀǎΦ  LǘΩǎ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎΦ  !ƴŘΣ ŀƭǎƻ 

add to your bucket list the hills and curves found in northeast Arkansas.  What a treat it was to ride those hills 

and cǳǊǾŜǎ ƛƴǘƻ .ǊŀƴǎƻƴΣ aƛǎǎƻǳǊƛΣ ŀǎ ǿŜ ƘŜŀŘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ aƛǎǎƻǳǊƛ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ wŀƭƭȅΦ .ŜƛƴƎ wŜƎƛƻƴ 9Ωǎ /ƻǳǇƭŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 

Year has giǾŜƴ ƳŜ ǘƘŜ ŜȄŎǳǎŜ L ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ǘƻ Ƙƛǘ ǘƘŜ ƻǇŜƴ ǊƻŀŘ ŀƴŘ ǎŜŜ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ Ƙƛƭƭ ŀƴŘ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ 

next curve. We have been so blessed. Our traveling is not over by any means as we plan to visit the  Region D 

Rally in Michigan and, of course, the great ride planned for us as we and a few (26 bikes at last count) of our 

Illinois friends ride towards Billings, Montana, for Wing Ding 38. We will be stopping off at Wall, South Dakota, 

ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ bŜōǊŀǎƪŀ κ {ƻǳǘƘ 5ŀƪƻǘŀ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ wŀƭƭȅ ǇƭŀƴƴŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ²ƛƴƎ 5ƛƴƎΦ LΩƳ ǎƻ 

looking forward to meeting the members of our newest Chapter SD-B located in RaǇƛŘ /ƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ Ŧǳƴ ǿŜΩƭƭ 

have together at Wing Ding.  Oh yes friends, the adventure has just begun. You can start by attending a rally 

close to you whether it is in Willmar, Minnesota, or Pontiac, Illinois, or Dubuque, Iowa, or the Wisconsin Dells, 

you will find friends and fun at every rally.    

As you read this, the Region E Rally will be over and our members had a great time. We must say thank you to 

our Region E Team, especially Don & Cheri Walloch and our District Directors, especially Tom & Sue Wright, 

Chapter IA-F, McGrath Powersports, and everyone that made this rally a success. What a great team!  A new 

Couple of the Year, Individual of the Year, and Chapter of the Year will have been chosen. Nicki & I, along with 

ƻǳǊ άwŀƭƭȅ wŀǘέ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΣ ŀǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǘǊŀǾŜƭƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ you as we represent Region E. We have learned 

ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘΩǎ ǘƘŜ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅΣ ƴƻǘ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǎǘƛƴŀǘƛƻƴΣ ǘƘŀǘ ƳŀƪŜǎ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ ǎƻ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭΦ    

 

  
Bob & Nicki Fowkes  

Region E Directors  
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                                              Missouri District Staff 
 
 
 

 

 
 

  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


